

Dear Class of 2020 and parents,

First, let me say how much we miss our seniors - the class of 2020 is such a wonderful group of students and we are so sad that we are not able to be with them during this last semester. This is the time of year when we begin to prepare to celebrate seniors and all they have accomplished. We would like to start to collect information from seniors from all three high school campuses for our honors night celebration. So if you attend ALLPS, FHS, or FVA this information will need to be submitted as described below. *All scholarship information is due May 8th*, 2020.

Although we don't know exactly how this will look, we do know that we want to recognize and honor our students' college acceptances, scholarships, and other academic achievements. We would appreciate seniors completing the following tasks:

- 1. Forward all merit based scholarships (college scholarships that are not based on financial need) award letters to Mrs. Kelley Whitehead at kelley.whitehead@g.fayar.net. If your award letter came in the U.S. Mail, and you only have a hard copy, you may take a picture of the award letter(s) and email to Mrs. Whitehead. If your award letter(s) came as an email, please forward to Mrs. Whitehead's email.
- 2. Be sure to include academic/merit scholarships you received (even for colleges you will not attend) from colleges, corporations, local PTSOs, community groups, Fayetteville Public Education Foundation, and any other scholarship(s) you have received. Mrs. Whitehead will enter your scholarships into Naviance and this is what we will use to collect our data for our senior honors celebration. If scholarship information is not sent to Mrs. Whitehead, we will have no way of knowing what you received, so please make sure you get this information to Mrs. Whitehead as soon as you receive it.
- 3. If you are waiting to learn if you are being awarded a certain scholarship, please go ahead and email Mrs. Whitehead with the scholarship information you DO have and you can always follow up later with another email including other scholarship info.
- 4. Forward your college acceptance/attending college information to Mrs. Zeagler at <a href="mailto:lesli.zeagler@g.fayar.net">lesli.zeagler@g.fayar.net</a> Notice there is NO "E" on the end of my first name. It is important that you use my correct email address so that I receive your information. In your email to me, please include
- (1) whether you were accepted, waitlisted, or denied to each college where you applied this is important because this data populates our scattergrams that will assist younger students in making their college decisions; and,

(2) what school you have decided to attend. Your chosen school will be announced along with your awards/scholarships and be part of the honors celebration - our community loves to know where our students are attending school.

Additional scholarships are still available by logging into your Naviance account. Once you login to Naviance, select the Scholarship heading for a list of scholarships. See direct link here: https://student.naviance.com/allpssi

In the meantime, if you have any other questions or we can help in any way, please reach out to Mr. Chicas or your advisor at ALLPS. We are working from home and are available during school hours each day. Thank you for completing these tasks - we look forward to honoring you!

Sincerely
ALLPS Administration and Faculty

--



Dr. Hoy, Principal

## **ALLPS School of Innovation**

2350 Old Farmington Road

Fayetteville, AR 72701

Main: 479.444.3083 | Fax: 479.684.5097

"Nothing is Impossible, the Word itself says I'm Possible"